
Notice of Hearing 

The Department of Natural Resources announces that it will hold a preliminary public hearing on 

a Statement of Scope SS 109-19 to revise chs. NR 500 to 520 related to coal combustion residual 

landfills and surface impoundments, at the time and place shown below. 

Hearing Information 

Date:   January 7, 2020 

Time:  1:00 p.m. 

Location: Waukesha State Office Building, Room 162, 141 NW Barstow, Waukesha, WI 

53188 

Accessibility  

1.  Hearing impaired persons may request an interpreter for this hearing.  Please make reservations 
for a hearing interpreter at least 10 days before the date of the scheduled hearing, by writing to e-

mail Valerie.Joosten@wisconsin.gov. 

2.  Alternatively, you may contact the Department of Natural Resources TDD at (608) 267-6897.  

The hearing facility is accessible to disabled users. 

3.  Pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, reasonable accommodations, including the 
provision of information material in an alternative format, will be provided for qualified individuals 
with disabilities upon request. Please call with specific information on your request at least 10 days 

before the date of the scheduled hearing. 

4.  Handicap access is available at the hearing location. 

Appearances at the Hearing and Submittal of Written Comments 

The public has the opportunity to testify at the hearing.  Registration will take place at the 

hearing by completing a Hearing Appearance form, which will be provided. Comments on the 

proposed rule must be received on or before January 14, 2020. The Hearing Appearance form 

also can be used for submitting a written comment at the hearing. Written comments may be 

submitted by U.S. mail, E-mail, or through the internet and will have the same weight and effect 

as oral statements presented at the public hearing. Written comments and any questions on the 

proposed rules should be submitted to: 

 Department of Natural Resources 

Attn: Valerie Joosten 

DNR Service Center 

2984 Shawano Ave. 

Green Bay WI 54313 

Valerie.Joosten@wisconsin.gov    

 

The Statement of Scope may be reviewed at: 

https://dnr.wi.gov/news/input/ProposedPermanent.html 

https://dnr.wi.gov/news/input/ProposedPermanent.html

